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 THE OLD RUGGED CROSS
The Feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross, commemorates two historical events. It marks the discovery of the 
True Cross by Saint Helena, the mother of Emperor Constantine, in the 4th century. The feast also celebrates the 
subsequent dedication of the Church of the Holy Sepulchre in Jerusalem and the return of the cross to Jerusalem 
after it was captured and then recoverd from the Persians in the 7th century. The feast serves as joyous reminder for 
Catholics of the central role of the cross in our faith, symbolizing not only Christ’s sacrifice, but also His victory over 
death.  



Prayer & Liturgy
Liturgical Schedule  
Monday,  September 15 
Our Lady of Sorrows   
8:15 a.m. Mass:    
NO MASS      
Tuesday, September 16 
Saints Cornelius, Pope, & Cyprian, Bishop, 
Martyrs 
6 p.m. Mass:    
NO MASS    
Wednesday, September 17 
Wednesday of the 24th Wk of Ordinary 
Time 
8:15 a.m. Mass: 
NO MASS     
Thursday,  September 18 
Thursday of the 24th Wk of Ordinary Time 
8:15 a.m. Mass: 
NO MASS    
Friday, September 19 
Friday of the 24th Wk of Ordinary Time 
8:15 a.m. Mass: 
Brian Foreman+ by Dcn. Michael & Mrs. 
Suzanne Halbrook    
Saturday, September 20   
Saints Andrew Kim Tae-gon, Priest and 
Paul ChongHa-sang, & Companions, Mar-
tyrs     
NO MASS    
Saturday-Sunday, September 20&21 
Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
4:30 p.m. (Saturday) Vigil Mass: 
Parishioners of Saint Elizabeth  
8:00 a.m. Mass: Jim Dittman+ by Janice 
Dittman *Streamed*    
10:30 a.m. Mass:    
Helen DeRuntz+ by John & Paula DeRuntz 
& Family

Reflections to help you prepare for 
Sunday Mass, the Holy Father’s monthly 
prayer intentions, and prayers for our 
priests and military are all on our web-
site at: stelizabethgc.org/pray

14 DAY SANCTUARY LAMP 
The 14 Day Sanctuary Lamp burns this week 
to remind us to pray for Jim Alsop+ by they 
Alsop Family
ALTAR FLOWERS 
The flowers this week are offered for Harry & 
Kathleen Dortch+ by Dennis & Jackie Jones

Mass offerings are available ($10), as are memori-
als on the 14 Day Candle / Sanctuary Lamp, and 
Altar Flowers ($50). Contact the parish office.

 150 CLUB WINNERS
Congratuations to our 150 Club winnners 
for August & Spetember. They are:

August- #115 Eric & Ann Smith

September- #48 John & Katie Dimitroff

PRIEST CONVOCATION THIS WEEK 
Father Alfred and Father Godwin will be 
away from the area September 15-18 for the 
Fall Diocesan Convocation. Please note that 
we will not have daily Mass on those days, 
but it should resume on Friday, September 
19. Please pray for Bishop Paprocki and the 
priests of our diocese as they meet to pray 
for and discern the continued success of 
our diocese.    
     
NEW CONTRIBUTION ENVELOPES 
As a part of the ongoing changes to our 
office procedures, we will be changing the 
company that provides our contribution 
envelopes later this Fall. You will begin get-
ting envelopes every two months beginning 
with November. Be sure not to toss the extra 
ones! If you wish to contribute via envelope 

and aren’t already, please call the office. If 
you wish to contribute online, reach out to 
the office as well. 

LAST CALL FOR WORSHIP BOOKS 
If you are interested in picking up a red 
Worship hymnal that were previously 
dedicated and in the pews, please contact 
the parish office immediatlely. Many of 
these were purchased in honor of friends or 
family members, but have gone unclaimed. 
We will be removing the remainder soon.

HELP WANTED    
We are in need of parishioners who are 
looking for ways to be helpful in the life of 
the parish. In particular, we are looking for 
people willing to be trained as a sacristan, 
lector, extraordinary minister of Holy 
Communion, join the choir, be a greeter or 
usher, or assist in streaming Mass. Please 
contact the parish office with questions or if 
you need more details. Thank you

Parish Life

MEN’S LEADERSHIP SUMMIT IN ED-
WARDSVILLE Do you feel like just another 
guy in a pew? You’re not alone. The Diocese of 
Springfield in Illinois has invited John Edwards 
from Just a Guy in the Pew to host a Men’s 
Leadership Summit on Saturday, October 18, 
2025 at St. Boniface Church in Edwardsville 
(110 N Buchanan St.) to bring single and 
married men together to support one another, 
get inspired by their faith, gain and enhance 
leadership skills, and discuss best practices for 
men’s ministry. John is a dynamic, inspiration-
al spiritual leader who has a powerful witness 
story of hard drug use to finding Christ in a 
radical way.

Register at dio.org/events/mens-leader-
ship-summit. Cost: $30. Includes materials/
food and drink. Deadline to register is Oct. 1. 
Contact: Gracie Ortiz, Director of Marriage and 
Family Life at gortiz@dio.org or 217-321-1124 
for questions.       

     

2025 RESPECT LIFE MASS ROSARY 
WALK & LUNCHEON
Saturday, October 11 | 9 a.m. | Holy Family Catho-
lic Church, Granite City

Join Catholics from across the Diocese of Spring-
field as we celebrate Respect Life Month with a 
morning of prayer, fellowship, and inspiration. 
The day will begin with the Respect Life Mass at 9 
a.m. at Holy Family Catholic Church (2606 Wash-
ington Ave, Granite City). Following Mass, par-
ticipants will take part in a Rosary Walk through 
the community, giving witness to the dignity of 
every human life. A complimentary luncheon will 
follow, featuring guest speaker Kristi Hofferber, 
Executive Director of A Beacon of Light. Kristi 
will share her powerful testimony and her work in 
helping women and families choose life, offering 
hope and support at every stage. This event is a 
beautiful opportunity to unite in prayer for an 
end to abortion and for a culture that embraces 
life from conception to natural death. All are 
welcome—families, youth, clergy, parish staff, 
and members of the community. No registration 
or fees are required.

Around the Area

INTERESTED IN BECOMING 
CATHOLIC? JOIN US FOR OCIA 
Do you have a child over the age of 7 who 
hasn’t been baptized? Were you baptized 
Catholic as a child, but haven’t celebrated 
the Sacraments of Eucharist and Confir-
mation? Are you seeking relationship with 
Christ and have questions? Contact our 
DRE, Chris Spanberger (cspan@stelizabeth-
gc.org for more information about OCIA & 
PSR

KNIGHTS CORNER . 
“If you judge people, you have no time to 
love them.’ - Saint Teresa of Calcutta

Peace be with you,

Grand Knight Alan Arakaki

Formation  &  Knights Corner

Explore opportunities to learn more about your faith at stelizabethgc.org/formation

Read about more going on here and nearby at stelizabethgc.org/news

Read more about preparing for Sacraments and 
receiving other forms of pastoral care, like an-
nointing or communion to the Homebound, etc. 
at stelizabethgc.org/pastoral-care





Before the consecration, the priest 
says, “Pray brethren (brothers and 
sisters) that my sacrifice and yours 
may be acceptable to God, the 
almighty Father.” I thought it was 
Jesus’ sacrifice? Since the Mass is 
the re-presentation of Calvary, isn’t 
it Jesus’ sacrifice? What sacrifice are 
we in the pews then offering that 
may be acceptable to God?
	    — Katie in Effingham

We are familiar with the prepara-
tory rites at the beginning of the Lit-
urgy of the Eucharist, when the gifts 
of bread and wine and other gifts in 
the form of money or other things for 
the relief of the needs of the Church 
and of the poor are brought to the 
altar, sometimes in offertory proces-
sion and placed in an appropriate 
area according to the General Instruc-
tion of the Roman Missal (GIRM - nos. 
70, 73). We then see the priest saying 
prayers marking the beginning of the 
Liturgy of the Eucharist, elevating 
the gifts slightly above the altar, say-

ing a short private prayer, and wash-
ing his hands (GIRM no. 146). Then, 
upon returning to the middle of the 
altar, the priest, facing the people 
and extending and then joining his 
hands, invites the people to pray, 
saying, Orate, fratres (Pray, brethren 
…) as you state in your question. 

When I pause and ponder this 
invitation, Orate, fratres (Pray, 
brethren … ), I recall that there was 
a time as a child and adult when I 
offered nothing or paid no attention 
to these words or did not under-
stand how God sought my coopera-
tion in His Sacrifice! Probably you, 
who are reading this, may feel the 
same. However, in the context of the 
community’s spiritual life and the 
communal aspect of prayer as the 
Body of Christ, we are much more 
than idle spectators. As brethren 
(brothers and sisters), we are part of 
that one Sacrifice offered once and 
for all at Calvary. We are the chosen 
people of God (Hebrews 10:10-14). 
We should be excited to be at Mass 
and by baptism, we are united to 
the sacrifice of Christ made present 
in the Mass, which belongs both to 
the priest and the people! 

When the priest celebrant 
says, “Pray, brethren (brothers 
and sisters), that my sacrifice and 
yours may be acceptable to God, the 
almighty Father,” this should not be 
taken lightly. It is a command in an 
imperative sense, which demands 
a call to attention, to which all the 
faithful present at that sacrifice of 
the Mass are to stand up (unless one 
has physical difficulty) in response, 
as a sign of readiness and rever-
ence. This should remind us of the 
Passover meal as we read in Exodus 
12:11, where the chosen people of 
God were told to offer that first 
Paschal Sacrifice (the Lord’s Pass-
over) “with your loins girt, sandals 
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on your feet and your staff in hand, 
you will eat it in a hurry.”

Secondly, the faithful are not just 
mere spectators at the liturgy of the 
Eucharist (the sacrifice of Mass), but 
together with the priest celebrant, 
all the baptized are exercising their 
common priesthood to offer their 
proper sacrifices as well. This hap-
pens through both visible, external 
gestures and through their invis-
ible internal disposition expressed 
by a humble and contrite heart at 
prayer. The Catechism of the Catholic 
Church explains, “The lives of the 
faithful, their praise, sufferings, 
prayer, and work, are united with 
those of Christ and with His total 
offering and so acquire a new value. 
Christ’s sacrifice present on the al-
tar makes it possible for all genera-
tions of Christians to be united with 
His offering” (CCC 1368). 

Therefore, the priest’s call to pray 
is to acknowledge that he is not 
alone at prayer, but it is the sacri-
fice of the entire assembly, priest, 
ministers, and people. It is there-
fore important and appropriate for 
the faithful to actively participate 
in the offering and the celebration 
of the Eucharist, when the main cel-
ebrant asks the people present that 
his offering and theirs may become 
acceptable to God the Father. Let 
us all offer our all, stand in readi-
ness, as we prepare our sacrifices at 
every Mass and foster active par-
ticipation so that “my sacrifice and 
yours may be acceptable to God, 
the almighty Father.”

Father Alfred Tumwesigye is pastor of 
St. Elizabeth in Granite City.

MASS SERIES
Continued from page 6

moment of silence is like making 
those last minute preparations in 
your house for that long-awaited 
guest, so that when Jesus arrives, 
He may find you ready and eager to 
welcome Him.

Father Brian Alford is the Rector of the 
Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception 
in Springfield and serves in the diocesan 
curia as the Vicar for Clergy, Consecrated 
Life, and Vocations.

If you have a question for the
Hey, Father! column, please send
it to: catholictimes@dio.org.
Subject: Hey Father!
Please include your first name and city.

MOVING SOON?
Update subscription info
at: dio.org/catholictimes.







 
Sunday, September 14
Children’s Liturgy @ 10:30 a.m. 
Mass
PSR 9:15 a.m. -10:15 a.m. (PLC)
PARISH FRIED CHICKEN DINNER!
11 a.m. - 5 p.m. (Cafeteria)
Young Disciples Society 2 p.m.- 4 p.m. 
(PLC Upper Room)
Holy Hour with Vespers and Benedica-
tion 7:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m.
Monday, September 15
NO DAILY MASS 
Tuesday, September 16
NO DAILY MASS
Choir Rehearsal- 7-8:30 p.m.                                
Knights of Columbus 4th Degree Mtg.- 7 
p.m (Columbus Home)
Wednesday, September 17
NO DAILY MASS
Charitable Outreach Mtg- 6 p.m. (PLC)
BINGO- 7 p.m. (Columbus Home)
Thursday, September 18
NO DAILY MASS
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
9 a.m. to 9 p.m. 
Benediction & Reposition at 9 p.m.
Friday, September 19                     
Saturday, September 20
Catechetical Sunday!
Pray Rosary @ Abortion Business 9 a.m. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 3 p.m.
Sunday, September 21
Catechetical Sunday!
Men At Prayer - 9 a.m. 
Holy Hour with Vespers and Benedica-
tion 7:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m

This Week 

Stewardship
September 7,  2025 Actual Goal Over/(Short)
Week 10  Regular Income $7,600.00

97 Envelopes, Average $78.35

Building Repair/Maintenance $246.00

Loose $366.00

Online Giving $981.97

TOTAL $9,193.97 $11,193.00 ($1,999.03)

Weekly and YTD Goals are calculated based on our annual fiscal year budget submitted to the Diocese and 
what is required to break even.
 

Other Gifts:
Tuition Assistance  $877.00

BINGO Profit  $12,000.00 
Special Projects  $141.00       
Mission & Minstry  $31.00    

 UPCOMING SPECIAL OR SECOND COLLECTIONS
September 21 - Church in Africa:  The Church in Africa is vast, with over 50 countries.  The Church 
is flourishing in Africa and many priests from the continent serve us here.  Helping the Church in 
Africa helps the Church here and across the world.  Thank you, Fr. Alfred and Fr. Godwin!

“For God so loved the world that he gave his 
only Son.”    John 3:16
God created us to be in relationship with Him.  
Sin broke that relationship.  Jesus came to earth 
so that we may reconcile our relationship with 
God.  Following Jesus’ example, we can be bless-
ed with a joy-filled life on earth and eternal life 
in Heaven.  These four points are known as the 
“kerygma” – the first proclamation of the Gospel.  
This core message is the basis of our Catholic 
faith.  How do you live this out in your daily life?

Parish Tithing Reporting 
Our parish tithe to the Diocese to support the 
administration, ministries, and work of our 
Diocese is 10% of our regular monthly income.  
August 2025 Tithe: $3,435.00

 

My Parish Prayer      Almighty God, My parish is composed of people like me. I help make it what it is. It will be friendly if I am. 
It will be holy if I am. Its pews will be filled if I help fill them. It will do great work if I work. It will be prayerful if I pray. It will 
make generous gifts to many causes if I am a generous giver. It will bring other people into its worship if I invite and bring them. 
It will be a parish family of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and of compassion, charity, and mercy if I - who make it 
what it is - am filled with these same qualities. Therefore, with the help of God,  I will dedicate myself to the task of being all the 
things I want my parish to be. Bless my journey Lord God, that I might follow Jesus and build the Church for your glory. Amen.

St. Elizabeth School
Remember: Catholic education starts at Sunday Mass!  

School families, don’t forget to continue submitting your Mass cards at Sunday Mass.

Read more about the school & the weekly newsletter at stelizabethgc.org/school

More about more ways to give time, talent, & treasure at stelizabethgc.org/stewardship
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